NOTICE OF PROJECT PLANNING PUBLIC MEETING

The City of Pontiac Sewage Disposal System will hold a public meeting on the proposed Clean Water State

Revolving Fund (CWSRF) Sanitary System Improvements project for the purpose of receiving comments from
interested persons.

The meeting will be held at 4:00 p.m. on Tuesday, April 8, 2025, virtually and at the Oakland County Water
Resources Commissioner's Office (1 Public Works Dr., Waterford, Ml.)

The purpose of the proposed project is to make improvements to the existing sanitary sewer systems in order to

continue to meet the required level of service for the systems.

Project construction will involve replacement of existing sanitary pipes and structures.

Impacts of the proposed project include temporary noise and disruption to the public due to construction of the
required improvements, which will be offset by improvements that will reduce the likelihood of system failures.

The estimated cost to users for the proposed project is approximately $2.96 per household over 20 years.
However, the system will likely qualify as “overburdened” and may be eligible for additional grant funding and/or
principal forgiveness, which would reduce the cost. The system will also have the opportunity to reduce the
scope of work and potential cost during the design phase and/or defer the project should funding not be
awarded.

Copies of the plan detailing the proposed project are available for inspection at the following location: Oakland
County Water Resources Commissioner's Office (1 Public Works Dr., Waterford, Ml.)

Written comments received before the meeting record is closed on Tuesday, April 8, 2025, will receive

responses in the final project planning document. Written comments should be sent to Stephanie Lajdziak at
lajdziaks@oakgov.com before TUESDAY, APRIL 8, 2025 at 4:00 P.M.
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